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RESOURCES REGULATOR COMMENCES 
PROSECUTION PROCEEDINGS IN RELATION TO 
BLASTING INCIDENT AT ALBURY QUARRY 
The NSW Resources Regulator (the Regulator) has commenced prosecution proceedings against 
blasting services contractor Hamiltons Blasting Services Pty Limited (HBSPL), its shotfirer David 
Hamilton, mine operator Burgess Earthmoving Pty Limited (BEMPL), and its Director Russell 
Burgess in relation to a blasting incident which occurred at Albury Quarry, Ettamogah on 10 April 
2018. 

The Regulator will allege that multiple persons were put at risk and had to take cover to avoid 
being hit by flyrock during a blasting incident on 10 April 2018 at Albury Quarry, Ettamogah. Those 
at risk included members of the public, workers and a shotfirer who were at the firing location at the 
time of blasting. The members of the public included the partner and three friends of the quarry 
manager and a visiting truck driver.  

The Regulator has commenced Category 1 – Reckless Conduct proceedings under section 31 of 
the Work Health and Safety Act 2011 (WHS Act) against HBSPL and the shotfirer, Mr David 
Hamilton. 

Category 1 offences are the most serious under WHS legislation in NSW. Category 1 offences 
committed in 2018 attract a maximum penalty of $3 million for a corporation and $600,000 for an 
individual and/or up to five years imprisonment.  

The Regulator has also commenced Category 2 proceedings under section 32 of the WHS Act 
against BEMPL and Director of BEMPL, Mr Russell Burgess. 

Category 2 offences committed in 2018 carry a maximum penalty $1.5 million for a corporation and 
$300,000 for an individual.  

Mr Hamilton has also been charged with failing to preserve an incident scene under section 17 of 
the Work Health and Safety (Mine and Petroleum Sites) Act 2013 and hinder or obstruct inspector 
under section 188 of the WHS Act. 

The proceedings are set down for mention in the District Court of NSW on 2 November and in the 
Downing Centre Local Court on 12 October 2020. 

As the matter is now before the Courts, no further details will be released. 

The Regulator’s investigation report into the incident can be found here and animation here.  

Information about the NSW Resources Regulator can be found here. 

Note: Penalties for the above offences were increased by the NSW Government this year. 
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